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1.
Introduction

ITU-T recommendations H.282, H.283, and T.126 standardized procedures for remote device control in multimedia telecommunication, including new procedures for far-end camera control.  These were consented in 1999.  This contribution suggests that it is appropriate to deprecate these recommendations, as there are no known implementations over the 10 year period that these recommendations have been in force.
2.
Discussion

Q1-I04 (from Gether Erove Ltd) summarizes the current situation quite well.   H.282 and H.283/T.136 have never been implemented by any equipment manufacturer that we know of.  In discussions of this topic in prior Q1 meetings, no one attending those meetings knew of any implementations either.
These recommendations are not new. Manufacturers have had 10 years to implement them.  None have chosen to do so.

Furthermore, the incorporation of far-end camera control features in these recommendations creates the potential for confusion in the marketplace.  H.281 is widely supported, and can be used in H.320, H.323, H.324, and SIP equipment.  However, a new entrant into the marketplace would naturally presume that the newer H.282/H.283/T.136 recommendations are to be preferred.  This of course is not the case.

For these reasons, we believe it is in the best interests of our industry to deprecate these unimplemented recommendations.

3.
Conclusion

Polycom supports the deprecation of the H.282, H.283, and T.136 ITU recommendations.
__________________
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